

Lottie Paw Print Press



4:

September 5, 2025

Lottie M. Schmidt Elementary

Important Information

Please make sure to update your child's information in PowerSchool, especially contacts. If there is an emergency, we start with the parent contacts and then move to any additional contacts listed. If any contact information changes throughout the school year, please make the change in PowerSchool as soon as possible.

Upcoming Events

- Tuesday, September 9th PTO Meeting in the Media Center PTO meetings are scheduled for the second Tuesday of each month throughout the school year. All are invited and encouraged to attend!
- Tuesday, September 23rd Life Touch Picture Day
- Friday, September 26th PTO Fundraiser FUN RUN!

See the important attached information. The Fun Run will be during the school day and all students will participate regardless of amount of funds raised.

If the students reach the school goal of \$20,000, then we will have a Bounce House Day where each class will get an opportunity to visit some Bounce Houses. The top class will also receive an ice cream party on that day! Money raised helps support our school events and allows us to provide them without charging families.

Thank you for your support!

Highlights of our Week

Students, families and teachers enjoyed meeting before the first day of school during Open House. Having the students see their classrooms the night before seemed to help with first day jitters. We are looking forward to more fun family events in the future!







Important Reminder - Drop-off and Pick-Up Parking Lot Procedures



To ensure the safety of our students, staff, and families, please follow the guidelines below.

Student Drop-Off & Pick-Up Lane - Follow the Blue Arrows



Parking Lot Procedures - Follow the Yellow Arrows for Front Parking Lot



Crossing to and from the Parking Lots - Follow green arrows



Drop-Off & Pick-Up Lane

- Drivers who are dropping off or picking up students in the drop off lane must drive around the first line of parked cars and join the student drop-off and pick-up lane.
- Please use the lane designated by a yellow line, pull forward to drop off student(s), the crossing guard will be at the end of the lane, indicating when a child can exit the car.
- Please have your child <u>ready to exit the car</u> when you pull to the front of the line, please do not sit in the lane. If your child needs assistance with their backpack or materials, please park in the main lot and walk your child across.
- Once your child has exited the car, please stay in the lane and exit the parking lot, as indicated by the blue arrows on the above diagram.

- DRIVERS ARE NOT TO EXIT THEIR VEHICLES WHEN USING THE DROP OFF/PICK UP LANE.
- Students should exit the vehicle through the car door closest to the sidewalk.

Front Parking Lot

- If buses are present, please stay in the parking lot area, do not pull out into the bus loop when leaving.
- Use the yellow marked crossing areas indicated by the green arrows on the map, please do not walk between buses. Please exit using the drive at the end of the parking lot, as indicated with the yellow arrows on the map. This will assist with traffic flow from the drop-off/pick-up lanes.

School starts at 9:00 and doors open at 8:55 - the Crossing Guard and staff will be outside at that time and students can then begin to enter the building.

Cross Categorical students – please use the front parking lot. Door #3 will be opened at 8:50 for students to enter. This is for Mrs. Quigly & Mrs. Thibodeau's students only.